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	DISCUSSION OF ISSUE

ISSUE 1:  Should the municipal underground capital cost recovery tariffs for which Florida Power Corporation (FPC) has requested approval be suspended?

RECOMMENDATION:  Yes.  The proposed tariffs should be suspended to allow Florida Power Corporation time to provide additional information regarding these tariffs.

STAFF ANALYSIS:  On September 30, 1993, Florida Power Corporation petitioned the Commission for approval of tariffs that provide for recovery of facility charges incurred by franchised municipalities to convert electric distribution facilities from overhead to underground.  The company indicated it has received requests for cost estimates pursuant to its underground electric distribution facility charges tariff from a number of municipalities.  Several requests have led to extensive follow-up discussions to determine how the cities' undergrounding plans might be effectively implemented.  These discussions have focused on ways that the company might facilitate the cities' ability to finance the cost of providing underground service to customers within their boundaries.  The current underground tariff provides a procedure for determining a municipality's cost for underground conversion.  The tariff proposed on September 30, 1993 provides an optional procedure for the recovery of this cost by the utility from customers within the municipality on whose behalf the conversion was made.

	During discussions with company representatives, staff suggested certain clarifications to the tariff language and requested additional information regarding the costs of administering the tariffs.  The company has agreed to review staff's suggested changes and to provide the additional information requested.

	Since the 60-day suspension period expires December 2, 1993, staff recommends that the municipal underground capital cost recovery tariffs be suspended to allow the company additional time to provide the requested information.  A recommendation on whether to approve or deny the proposed tariffs will be filed as soon as the additional information is received and reviewed by staff.
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